## SECTION ON CONFLICT OF LAWS CALL FOR PAPERS 2017 AALS ANNUAL MEETING

The Section on Conflict of Laws is pleased to announce a call for papers for its New Voices in Conflict of Laws program, to be held at the AALS Annual Meeting in San Francisco on Thursday, January 5, 2017 from 1:30-3:15 p.m.

## PROGRAM DESCRIPTION

The program will recognize and provide feedback on the scholarship of new voices in the field of conflict of laws. Work in progress by untenured or recently tenured scholars will be selected for presentation, commentary and discussion. Although papers on any conflict-of-laws topic will be considered, papers on choice of law or recognition and enforcement of judgments are especially encouraged. Papers taking a comparative approach or focusing on international conflict-of-laws problems are welcome.

## SUBMISSION PROCEDURE

Full-time faculty members of AALS member law schools who are untenured or received tenure in 2015 or 2016 are invited to submit papers.

Submissions may take the form of draft papers or detailed abstracts, although priority may be given to draft papers. Submissions should be anonymous. Please do not include your name, institution or other identifying information in your paper or abstract, and please do not send submissions directly to the Section Chair. One goal of the program is to provide useful feedback on works in progress. Therefore, please do not submit published work or work that is expected to be published or in final form prior to the meeting.

The deadline for submissions is August 26, 2016. Please send your submission in Microsoft Word format to Stacy Tran, assistant to the Section Chair, at <a href="mailto:stran@law.uci.edu">stran@law.uci.edu</a>. In the subject line of your submission, please write "AALS New Voices in Conflict of Laws Submission."

The Executive Committee of the AALS Conflict of Laws section will review submissions and select up to three papers to be included in the program. Authors of selected submissions will be notified by September 28, 2016. Complete drafts of the selected papers are due no later than December 2, 2016.

Presenters will be responsible for paying their registration fee and hotel and travel expenses.

## **QUESTIONS**

If you have any questions, please contact the Section Chair, Chris Whytock, at cwhytock@law.uci.edu.